
 
 

TAX DEPARTMENT 

 

Motor Vehicle Taxes for Grand List 2016 have been 

APPROVED 

To all taxpayers liable for payment of property taxes to the City of Ansonia: 

We, the City of Ansonia, would first and foremost like to thank you for your patience and 

understanding during this motor vehicle tax delay. 

The motor vehicle tax bills originally would have been mailed to you on July 1, 2017 but 

because the state budget was not finalized the City decided to postpone the mailing. This 

decision does not and will not affect the original billing cycle. The motor vehicle tax covers 

October 1, 2016 to September 30, 2017. 

The state budget has been finalized and the City has approved a 37.32 mill rate for the motor 

vehicles.  

The Tax Department would like to inform you that the grand list 2016 motor vehicle bills are 

DUE JANUARY 1, 2018 AND WILL NOT BECOME DELINQUENT UNTIL AFTER 

FEBRUARY 1, 2018. The Tax Department will be accepting payments in December of 2017 

for those who would like to claim the payment for income tax purposes. 

Payments may be mailed to PO BOX 253, paid at the tax collector’s office during our business 

hours Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Thursday 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 

p.m., and Friday 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., or paid online at www.cityofansonia.com.  

Failure to receive a bill does not invalidate the tax or interest accrued. The delinquent tax will 

be subject to interest from January 1, 2018 at the rate of 1.5% per month, $2.00 minimum in 

accordance with the provisions of the General Statues of Connecticut, Section 12-146. You will 

also be unable to renew your registration with the DMV. 

 

If you are being improperly billed for a motor vehicle in which you 

have disposed of please contact the Assessor’s Office at 203-736-5950. 
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